Sandra Ceponis Urso 5 Smith Park Lane Durham, NH 03824

November 30, 2021

Mr. Michael Behrendt Town of Durham 8 Newmarket Road Durham, NH 93824

Dear Mr. Behrendt,

I am writing in response to the letter by Tim Murphy written to you on August 28, 2021.

In that letter Mr. Murphy mentions me 13 times and states, "We have sought the input of the Urso's on the plan over a dozen times, to no avail."

That statement is false. I talked with Mr. Murphy once in person and responded to his 2 emails in which he wanted to discuss the proposals. I told him that I wanted to wait for the response and discussion of the Planning Board at the following meeting. I consider his proposed parking lot to be inconsistent with Durham's zoning code for the Church Hill District and a gross violation of the town's Master Plan.

Further discussion would not serve any constructive goal.

Sincerely,

Sandra Ceponis Urso